IHCA welcomes recommendations of the MacCraith report but warn of increasing medical brain drain

The IHCA has today welcomed the recommendations of the MacCraith report. The MacCraith report examined the medical training and career structures for doctors and highlights the growing recruitment crisis that currently exists in the health system. However the IHCA has warned that the Minister for Health & Children must engage with the Association and address this crisis which is having a significant impact on patient care.

Commenting on the report, Dr Gerard Crotty, President of the IHCA, said “the report has acknowledged the urgent need to address the negative impact of the 30% unilateral cut in new consultant salaries introduced in October 2012.  Since then, we have consistently highlighted that the cuts in the salaries for consultants are having an adverse impact on the recruitment of consultants and the entire health system as confirmed by the MacCraith report.” 

“These cuts in terms and conditions and the repeated breaches in consultant contracts by the State and health service employers have created a medical brain drain. The deteriorating working conditions are preventing consultants from practising the kind of medicine that patients need and therefore the patient ultimately suffers.”

“The health service cannot fill consultant vacancies despite some posts being advertised up to three times and an increasing number of acute hospital services do not have enough consultants to deliver an effective service. The number of Consultants employed in our hospitals and mental health services is far below what is required and this is delaying patient care, adding to patient waiting lists and increasing clinical risk. It is estimated that up to 20% of the approved consultant posts in acute hospitals and mental health services are either vacant or filled on a temporary basis through agencies at a much higher cost than recruiting permanent consultants.”

Dr Crotty said that it is essential that the Minister for Health and the health service management engage with the IHCA to address the recruitment crisis, by reversing the 2012 unilateral 30% cut in new consultant salaries, which was imposed by the State in clear breach of the Croke Park Agreement. He said that there is a compelling need for the State to restore trust by addressing breaches in previous contracts and agreements to ensure that the country can recruit and retain the number of Consultants that is needed to treat patients. 
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